

WOODBURY CITY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

A Leader in Personalizing Education

August 18, 2018

Dear Woodbury Families,

On Thursday evening, the Board of Education was notified by Superintendent DiPietropolo of her intention to resign her position with the Woodbury City School District to pursue another opportunity. Her resignation was very sudden and unexpected. Ms. DiPietropolo will remain with the district while a succession plan is implemented.

The Board of Education has identified a path forward to address the vacancy and would like to share it with the community. The BOE will immediately advertise for an interim superintendent to be hired as soon as possible. Interim superintendents are usually available on an immediate basis. It is our hope to have an interim superintendent in place within the first few weeks of the school year or sooner if possible. The Administration of the school district is prepared to open the schools, implementing the plans that have been prepared for over the past year.

On August 29, 2018, the BOE, in executive session, will discuss the timeline and process relating to the search for a new superintendent. The executive session is scheduled in conjunction with the regularly scheduled BOE meeting on August 29, 2018 at 6:30 PM in the Library.

The Board of Education is committed to working through this time of transition, minimizing the impact to the students and the district. Your patience and support during this time are appreciated.

Warm Regards,

Woodbury Board of Education Kathy Mangeri, President